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PRINCIPAL News & Announcements 
 

Dear Parents, 
 
We have made it!!  Christmas break is upon us.  On behalf on the faculty and staff of St. Benedict School, I 
would like to wish you a VERY MERRY CHRISTMAS!! 
 
The holidays are so much fun.  Our children are so excited to see what Santa has left them under the tree. 
I have enjoyed watching all of the Christmas festivities on our Campus this week.  Congratulations is in 
order for Mrs. Gallagher and Mrs. Dulin and their Pre- K classes for their wonderful performance.  The 
Father Anderson Library was full of family and friends enjoying their songs and awesome dance moves.   
 
The Christmas Pageants were absolutely amazing.  Mrs. Remick puts in so much time and effort getting 
grades K- 3 performing and singing like angels.  The show was entertaining and incorporated the true 
meaning of Christmas.  Our students are a talented bunch of kids.  You all should be very proud. 
 
Catholic Schools Week will be coming quickly upon our return in January.  This is a time to showcase all 
the great things happening at St. Benedict School.  Please tell your friends about your child’s experiences. 
You and your children are the best salespeople for SBS.  Encourage anyone you know to attend our 
upcoming Open Houses or call and schedule a tour.  Remember please follow us on all social media 
outlets using the hashtag ​#stbens4life​. 
 
Please enjoy this time with your families and I hope you get everything you want from Santa. 
 
Merry Christmas! 
 
Kevin Donahue     
IMPORTANT REMINDERS: 

● CHRISTMAS BREAK - FRIDAY, DECEMBER 21ST THROUGH TUESDAY, JANUARY 1ST 
School resumes on Wednesday, January 2nd. 

● THANK YOU​ to all who contributed to the Teacher Gift Collection this year! 
We are grateful for your generosity!  Enjoy the Christmas break. 

● Don’t forget to take the survey for Summer Programs at: 
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeqgljUCR7Xb9KgZbkVxxLTyAdx5g98vK7v4wWUy4
6W17O0jg/viewform?vc=0&c=0&w=1​ (also emailed to parents on Friday, 12/14) 

● VIRTUS RE-TRAINING CLASS - ​Please read the information from the Diocese regarding 
re-training.   
The Safe Environment policy was updated on July 1, 2018.  It now states that re-training of our 
volunteers and employees is required.  All individuals must attend a one hour re-training refresher 

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeqgljUCR7Xb9KgZbkVxxLTyAdx5g98vK7v4wWUy46W17O0jg/viewform?vc=0&c=0&w=1
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeqgljUCR7Xb9KgZbkVxxLTyAdx5g98vK7v4wWUy46W17O0jg/viewform?vc=0&c=0&w=1


 

course.  Anyone who had previously been trained in the years from 2004-2014, must attend 
retraining by ​June 30, 2019​. 

● 2015 - Re-training by Dec. 31, 2019 
● 2016 - Re-training by Dec. 31, 2020 
● 2017 - Re-training by Dec. 31, 2021 
● 2018 - Re-training by Dec. 31, 2022 

SBS is offering a class on ​Thursday, January 10, 2019​ at 6:00 pm in the FAL and again in March 
2019.  Please go online to ​www.Virtus.org​ to register for the class.  (NOTE: It is only 1 hour.) 
Please contact the office if you have any questions. 
Thank you for all that you do for the students of St. Benedict School! 

TECHNOLOGY CORNER 
 

Parents: 
 
I have been doing a bit of research about the 
concept of “digital citizenship”.  Today’s 
children are online more and more everyday. 
The concept of cyber- bullying has risen to the 
forefront of the minds of educators and 
parents.  So, what is “digital citizenship?” 
 
The concept revolves around taking 
responsibility and accountability to your online 
presence.  Students need to understand their digital footprint never really goes away.  One facebook 
exchange, twitter post, or instagram photo can impact high school or college admissions or even potential 
employment later on down the road.   
 
Access to technology is no longer a challenge to the majority of our students.  Our grades four through 
eight have one on one access to Chromebooks.  The majority of homes have wifi and most students carry 
expensive smartphones.  Increased access requires increased necessary security measures.  All of us 
need to protect our passwords nor share our information with anyone.  It is easy to get our digital lives 
compromised; often times it is difficult to recover from.  
 
The last point I would like to touch on is digital etiquette.  This is the point where I am asking for your 
assistance.  Please talk to your children about what is appropriate.  I feel students are too quick to head to 
their social media to confront one another.  Face to face discussions are a thing of the past.  Please 
reiterate to your children these interactions do not disappear when they are deleted.  The language and 
content must be monitored and remain appropriate.  Schools and employers search online profiles and 
social media as part of their admissions and hiring decisions.  Do not let your online exchanges impact 
your life. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Kevin Donahue 
Principal, St. Benedict School 
Class News 

 
MERRY CHRISTMAS FROM CLASS OF 2019! 

 
We had a very special guest visitor today.  Thank you, Santa! 

 

http://www.virtus.org/


 

 
 
FIFTH GRADE - MRS. TUTTLE AND MRS. CANNIZZO 
5A and 5B celebrated the 345th Anniversary of the Boston Tea Party with tea and a cookie.  On December 
16, 1773, the colonists,  dressed as Indians,  dumped 3 shiploads of tea into Boston Harbor to protest the 
Tea Act and lack of colonial representation in the British Parliament.  One of the many events that led to 
the American Revolution. 

 
 
KINDERGARTEN KA - MRS. MACKIN 
KA's angel, Rudolph, decided he wanted to be in our pageant!  Rudolph showed up on Tuesday morning 
wearing his very own angel wings and a halo!  Great job on your performance, KA! 

 

 

 



http://www.catholicicing.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/11/Advent-calendar-download.pdf

